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The Morville Annual Community Event 

Monday the 19th of May 6:30pm - 8:30pm 

Morville Village Hall 
 

The Morville Parish Council would like to invite members of the community, to 

drop into The Morville Annual Community Event. Discover Morville’s village hall 

& enjoy the free refreshments on offer in a welcoming & friendly environment. 

 Please share the information with your friends & neighbours about this event, we'd 

love it to be a great success & benefit as many members of the parish as possible.  

This will be an opportunity for local people to meet whilst also accessing local 

service providers. Mostly informal, people can freely move around and talk with 

each & every one, whilst small stands will guide them to the services on offer, 

opening the opportunity to network, discuss any concerns & make suggestions. 

 

Attending Exhibits: Local PCSO, Fire & Rescue, Morville Village Hall, The 

Acton At Morville, Morville PCC, National Trust & Pam Yuille, Morville 

Church Building Trust, WI, Shropshire Climate Action, Morville Parish 

Council, Brown Clee Health & Well-Being Society LTD, Bridgnorth Food 

Bank. The newly elected Brown Clee Councillor as of the 1st of May will be 

invited to attend.  

 

6:30pm Event Open  

7:00pm: Chairman’s report from the Morville Parish Council.  

7:10pm The presentation of our new Morville Community Award 

8:30pm Event Close 

 

To help this event run smoothly we are looking for volunteers:  
•People to help serve refreshments. 

•People to direct parking cars. 

•Do you love baking? We would appreciate donations of cake to share at this 

event.  

•Do you have a business within or that serves the parish? We would like to help 

promote as many local businesses as possible at this event.  

If you would like to volunteer, donate, or have any questions, please contact 

Katie: 07799893300  /   cllr.katiebriggsthomas@morville-pc.gov.uk  
 

Parking is limited at the village hall, please walk or car share where possible or 

overflow car parking will be available on Morville Church Meadow, just a short 

walk from the village hall.         
 

mailto:cllr.katiebriggsthomas@morville-pc.gov.uk
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Morville Parish Council 

 

Little to report as there has not been a parish council meeting since the April Newsletter.  

After litter-picking volunteers collected 23 bags of rubbish along the verges of the A458 

between Morville & Muckley Cross, contractors carried out the first “Cut & Collect” of our 

Restore Shropshire Verges Project on 28
th
 March with Mel & Phil Rowley kindly allowing 

them to dump the cutting on their muck-pile. 

 

The following Sunday, Cllr Pam Yuille called on residents along that stretch of the A458 to 

find out if they had any concerns about the visual splays from their properties onto the road. 

Everyone she spoke to was pleased with what had been achieved and said they had been in 

the habit of cutting their own visual splays as needed and were happy to continue to do so. 

Volunteers for a further litter pick will be needed before the second “Cut & Collect” at the 

end of July/beginning of August. Anyone willing to help please contact Pam on 

pamela.yuille@doctors.org.uk or 07793939291. 

 

The events subcommittee are busy organising The Morville Annual Community Event. We 

look forward to welcoming you on Monday the 19th of May, at Morville Village Hall, 

6:30pm until 8:30pm.  

 

The Annual Morville Parish Council Meeting will be held at 7pm on Monday 12th May and 

will be followed by the usual Ordinary Parish Council Meeting. 

 

*** 

 

St Peter’s Church Monkhopton 

 

There will be a working party at St Peter’s Church, Monkhopton 

 

On Saturday, May 17
th

  

 

From 10am to 12 noon 

 
*** 

 

 

OUR SYMPATHY TO THE FAMILY AND FRIENDS OF: 

 

 the late Mr Steve McDermott 

 

 OUR SYMPATHY TO: 

 

Mr and Mrs Harrison of Monkhopton on the sad loss of their son 

 

 

mailto:pamela.yuille@doctors.org.uk
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V E Day   8
th

 May 

 

The second World War generation changed the course of history..... 

These men and women defended the freedoms we enjoy today.  

We remember their service and sacrifice   (Royal British Legion) 
 

 

*** 

 

 

Open Days at Pam's Pools, Bridgnorth, WV16 6TY 

 

 

We are very pleased to invite you to the Pam's Pools Open Days from 10am until 

2.00pm on Sunday 11
th

 May and Sunday 22
nd

 June. 

 

 

See the reserve's wetlands and wildflowers, on foot or riding behind a vintage 

tractor. 

Plant sales and stalls, children’s activities, disabled access, dogs on leads welcome. 

Beautiful cottage garden with advice on fruit and veg gardening and bee-keeping. 

Music. 

Light lunches, hot & cold drinks, homemade cakes and ice-cream. 

 

 

Entry by ticket with profits going to Shropshire Wildlife Trust, ring-fenced for 

Pam’s Pools. 

 

 

Book your tickets in advance for £5 by clicking on the TicketSource link 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/shropshire-wildlife-trust-pams-pools/e-kzvgya  or 

pay £6 cash or card on the day. Children under 10 free. 

 

Volunteers for a two-hour car-park or refreshment shift are still needed for the June 

Open Day and get in free so please contact Pam if you are able to help. 

 

For any queries, email Pam on pamela.yuille@doctors.org.uk or phone 

07793939291 - no texts. 
 

 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/shropshire-wildlife-trust-pams-pools/e-kzvgya
mailto:pamela.yuille@doctors.org.uk
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Morville School News 

 

Hello from the Morville school family.  

 

The sun is shining down on us today as I write this update whilst I listen to the excited 

voices of the children in Chestnut Tree Class preparing to leave for their class trip. I think 

the staff are as excited as the children. The class is off to Tamworth Castle where they will 

meet a Saxon soldier and will learn about the Saxon hierarchy. They will investigate the 

different clothes, armour and weapons of trained soldiers compared to peasants. They will 

then be given a round shield to be taught Saxon defensive tactics such as the impenetrable 

shield wall. I cannot wait to hear all about it once they are back.  

 

Chestnut Tree Class have been having lots of cultural capital experiences lately including 

a trip to watch a theatre production of Matilda at Bridgnorth Endowed Secondary School. 

The children were amazed at the quality performances from children only a few years older 

than them at the school. It has inspired quite a few of the children and they are already 

talking about what performances they might like to take part in once they get to secondary 

school.  

 

Birch Tree Class have been getting their taste buds tingling this week as they have a design 

technology week exploring Greek food. The children have been learning to explore and 

evaluate the ingredients that are traditionally included in a Greek salad. They will be 

moving on to design their own appealing Greek salad for themselves and other users based 

on design criteria. Finally, they will select and use a range of tools and equipment to 

prepare, make and eat a traditional Greek salad. I am looking forward to reading their 

evaluations after, to see what they thought of their sensational salads.  

 

Oak Tree Class have been developing their skills in art this half term by focussing on 

sculptures. The children have used simple three-dimensional shapes and structures using 

paper and card. They used folding, rolling and scrunching to create different effects. The 

children worked collaboratively to plan and create a tree sculpture in the style of the ‘Tree 

of Life’ and they have all enjoyed exploring the work of different artists and the sculptures 

they have created. Many of the children have gone on to use other construction equipment 

to create further sculptures in class.  

 

This half term a number of pupils came to tell me along with other staff about a wonderful 

act of spirituality where they have been accessing nature to create their own prayer tree. 

The children talked about how they had worked together to make the tree before sprinkling 

daisy and dandelion petals as they shared their prayers.  I have now bought a miniature 

willow tree that is in a pot outside on the playground accessible to all so they can continue 

this practice even after the grass is cut each fortnight.  

 

Looking forward to sharing our next update – Miss Docherty  
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PINE MARTEN & DORMICE PROJECT 

 

 

Morville Parish Council have been able to obtain a grant from the Shropshire Hills National 

Landscape conservation fund, for us to survey and monitor for the presence of pine martens 

and dormice in local woodland.  

 

This has been possible because a small part of our parish in and around Weston lies within 

the boundary of the Shropshire Hills Landscape Trust (previously known as an Area of 

Outstanding Natural Beauty). 

 

We have the good fortune to have 2 locally based mammal specialists to lead on the project: 

Stuart Edmunds, chair of the Shropshire Mammal Group, and licensed dormouse handler 

Lucy Grove.  

 

The grant will cover the cost of Lucy’s and Stuart’s time and expertise as well as the 

purchase of trail cameras, den boxes, dormice tunnels and boxes.  

 

However, we will also need some willing volunteers to help check camera traps and 

dormouse monitoring equipment!  

 

If you want to find out more about how to be part of this exciting project, please come 

along to: 

 

 

INTRODUCTORY SESSION TO PINE MARTEN & DORMICE PROJECT 

AT WESTON HOUSE ON SUNDAY 11
th

 MAY FROM 10am  - 4 pm 

 

 

During the morning we’ll learn about the importance of these rare mammals in the 

Shropshire landscape, followed by a walk around the woodland patch in the afternoon. 

 

Please get in touch with Lesley either by text to 07932 163402 or email 

lesleyvandyke@gmail.com so that we know how many to cater for. 

 

Tea, coffee and cake provided, but please bring your own sandwiches for lunch. Weston 

House postcode is TF13 6QT. It’s easy to get to with a big farmyard to park in. 

 

If you want to learn more about Shropshire Pine Marten Project, read the latest report on 

the Shropshire Hills National Landscape website here. 

 

 

 

mailto:lesleyvandyke@gmail.com
https://www.shropshirehills-nl.org.uk/Documents/Shropshire%20Pine%20Marten%20report%202024-25.pdf
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Letter from the Archdeacon of Ludlow 

 

Dear friends 

I seem to live in overlaps and borderlands. What do I mean? Well, our diocese is 

one that occupies space between Wales and England, criss-crossing the border. We 

exist in (largely) two counties – Shropshire and Herefordshire (not overlooking our 

parishes in Monmouthshire, Powys, Worcestershire, and Telford & Wrekin). I live 

and serve in Shropshire, a county that straddles two dioceses: Hereford in the south 

and Lichfield in the north. 

The Ludlow Archdeaconry is in the overlap, the centre of the Venn diagram. 

Then there’s my role as Archdeacon. My colleague, Archdeacon Derek, and I 

minister in the overlap. We represent parishes to those working in the Bishop’s 

Office and the Diocesan Office and vice versa. We provide a link between multiple 

overlapping groups and individuals. 

As Christians we all live in the overlap. We are already saved by grace, we are 

being saved and sustained by grace, and one day we shall be fully saved by grace 

when Christ returns. God’s kingdom of justice and joy has already begun with 

Christ’s first coming, his death, resurrection, and ascension, and one day it will 

fully begin at his return. We are citizens of the nation in which we live, and we are 

citizens of heaven. 

We live in the Now and the Not Yet, the time between. 

This month marks 80 years since VE Day, Victory in Europe Day, when the evil of 

Nazism was defeated in Europe. My late mother would tell me stories of how she 

and her friends, children at the beginning of the war and teenagers at its end, 

celebrated with overwhelming relief. We remember with thankfulness the courage 

and sacrifice of all those who served at home and abroad to win the fight for 

freedom against Nazi tyranny. 

But that wasn’t the end of the war. In Burma, Singapore, and other places, the war 

raged on as fiercely and cruelly as ever. VJ Day, in August 1945, finally brought 

hostilities to an end. The troops still fighting between May and August, and their 

families, often felt overlooked in the celebrations of VE Day. They were existing in 

the overlap. 

This season of the Church’s year is the time in between. We are between Easter 

Day and Pentecost. We have celebrated the joy of the resurrection, and we await 

the celebration of the coming of the Holy Spirit in power to set the Church alight in 

love and witness. 

I wonder how that idea of living in the overlap, grounded in the past and moving to 

the future, knowing that we and all our times are held in the hands of our 

unchanging and faithful God, could help us as we continue on our pilgrimage? 

The Ven Dr Fiona Gibson 
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SERVICES FOR MAY 

            

MORVILLE 

Sun       4
th     

                   NO SERVICE 

Sun     11
th

   11.15am     Morning Prayer (JP) with refreshments 

Sun     18
th
   11.15am     Morning Prayer (Lay) 

Sun     25
th
   11.15am     Holy Communion (SW) with refreshments 

 

 

ASTON  EYRE 

 

Sun     11
th

    10.00am       Morning Prayer (JP)    

Sun    25
th 

    10.00am       Holy Communion (SW) 

 

MONKHOPTON 

 

Sun     4
th
     10.00am       Holy Communion (+Richard) 

 

 

ACTON ROUND 

 

Sun   11
th
     10.00am       Morning Prayer (Lay) 

 

 

 

Morville Readers and Readings for May 

 

                           First Reading                              Second Reading 

 

Sun        4
th
  

 
                               NO SERVICE                      

                                                                                                                               

Sun       11
th
      Acts 9: 36-end                                John 10::22-30                                             

                         (Louise Shropshire)                        (Tim Heatley)                         

Sun       18
th
      Acts 11: 1-18                                  John 13: 3 1-35 

                         (Tim Morris)                                  (Elaine Crisp)                                

Sun      25
th
       Acts 16:9-15.                                 John 14:2339 

                         (Hilary Evans)                               (Mike Skinner)                                 

 

Readings for Sunday, 1
st
 June 

Acts 16: 6-34                           John 17: 20-end 
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PRIEST IN CHARGE    

 Rev’d Suzan Williams   rectorbridgnorthandmorville@gmail.com          01746  599528                                                                 

ORGANIST  MRS  ALISON  FOXALL                                         01746  761820 

BELL TOWER CAPTAIN    MR IAN ROWE                            01746  714357 

BRIDGNORTH TEAM SECRETARY                                         01746  767174 

                        CHURCH WARDENS                                         P.C.C. SECRETARIES 

  MORVILLE      

                        MRS J BRICK                                                     MRS H SMITH 

                        MR T MORRIS 

  MONKHOPTON   

                        MR T FELLOWS                                                                                                                                                                 

                        MR E PUGH                                                           

  ACTON ROUND 

                        MR T  KENNEDY                                              MRS J MADELEY 

                        MRS B CHAPPUIS                         

  ASTON EYRE  

                        MR D JENKINS                                                 MRS M BROWNING                                                                                                     

                         

  MORVILLE  C of E  PRIMARY SCHOOL          

  EXEC. HEAD TEACHER          MRS CLAIRE GASKIN                      01746 714219 

  MORVILLE VILLAGE HALL                                          

  SECRETARY                              ELAINE CRISP                                    01746 714516                                                                                                               

  BOOKINGS        morvillevillagehall@gmail.co.uk                07793 156645                             

  CHAIRMAN                               

 CLERK TO MORVILLE P C      SARAH SKURR                                  07851 677084                
 MORVILLE W I (SEC)              MRS  BEVERLY DOGGETT            01746 714322  

 

 

POLICE ring  999 (emergency)  or 101 (non urgent) 

CRIMESTOPPERS                       0800 555 111 
 

All views represent the opinion of the authors and the information contained in the Newsletter is 
provided purely for information purposes and is provided “as is” without warranty  either expressed 

or implied. 

 

NEWSLETTER  EDITOR  &  ADVERTS       MRS C SKINNER    Tel: 01746  714285 

COPY FOR THE NEWSLETTER MAY BE  SENT TO THE EDITOR:  
 

e-mail  Carol Skinner at  Newsletter@Morville.org.uk 

BEFORE 25
th

  OF THE MONTH 
 

or by post to:    PARK GRANGE, MORVILLE, BRIDGNORTH, WV16 4RN 

 

 

 

mailto:morvillevillagehall@gmail.co.uk
mailto:Newsletter@Morville.org.uk
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Anne’s Household Cleaning Services 

Let me take care of your household chores 

Regular or one-off clean when you need a helping hand 

Ironing service available, collection and delivery 

01746 714156 

 

*** 
 

 

Chimney Sweep & Service   

07805643422 (Richard) 

www.stantonsweeps.com 
 

RICHARD WAIN 

PAINTER & DECORATOR 

01746  789372 

 

 

RIDGE FUELS LTD  Coal, Logs & Gas Bottles 

ALL FUELS INC  SMOKELESS.  FREE 

DELIVERY  01743 241122     www.ridgefuels.co.uk 

 

 

 LUXURY,  SIZE- INCLUSIVE  BRIDALWEAR 

1-2-1   PRIVATE  APPTS    07815550330      

bridesview@outlook.com 

 

 

TIM  F  VAUGHAN,  NEW & USED 

AGRIC. MACHINERY BOUGHT & SOLD 

01746 714221  or  07966 219755 

 

 

PEST CONTROL. JOHN SEDGWICK                                              

MOLES+ OTHER RURAL PESTS 

01746 716451 or 07971 694005 

 

 

ANDY’S GARDENING SERVICES  

GENERAL GARDEN  MAINTENANCE 

FENCING, MOWING  01746  714081 

 

MOWER MEC 

SALES-SERVICE-PARTS-REPAIRS 

BRIDGNORTH    01746  761731 

 

 

R. Cooper, Bridgnorth. 07864853282 

Brickwork, Building, Property Maintenance, 

Fibreglass flat roofing, Traditional Roofing 

 

 

NORTHWOOD & SONS Funeral Directors 

Pre-paid Plans  info@northwoodfunerals.co.uk 

Andrew Woodhouse    01952 727248  

 

PUGH’S FEEDS  FOR  MASSEY BROS    

BULK& BAGGED FEED for CATTLE, SHEEP, 

PIGS, POULTRY & GAME    01746 789403 

 

 

BRIGGSTHOMAS ENGINEERING LTD 

Agri Repairs, Machinery & Trailer Sales 

01746712217  /  07868440423 

 

DRY LOGS DELIVERED LOCALLY 

RAYMOND BASON, TEL. 01746 785009 

and  07773552457 

 

 

GILL HOWARD 

Contemporary Silver Jewellery 

www.gillhoward.com 

NFU Mutual Bridgnorth Agency 

Motor, Home, Business, Farm, Equine  

Annual Travel, Life Insurance. 01746 763198 

 

Jake Broster Valeting                                 
Professional Valeting & Detailing    

Contact: 07534367683 
 

 

TELE - SATT AERIALS LTD 

Chris Burroughs  01746 767381 

07988 539200 

 

 

GOLDEN HANDS DOMESTIC CLEANING 

SERVICE / IRONING / CARE 

01746 714114 or 07875 555940 

 

 

 

 

http://www.stantonsweeps.com/
http://www.ridgefuels.co.uk/
mailto:bridesview@outlook.com
http://www.gillhoward.com/
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MUCKLEY FARM STORAGE, FOR ALL 

YOUR STORAGE NEEDS. LIGHT TRANSIT 

REMOVAL VAN AVAILABLE 01746 714114 

 

MEAT AT KEITH’S (ALDERSON) 

12 SYDNEY COTTAGE DRIVE 

BRIDGNORTH  01746 766112 

 

 

BEAUTY BENEFITS  

THE ART OF LOOKING GOOD 

BRIDGNORTH    01746 768035 

 

 

MAWS GALLERY 

PROFESSIONAL PICTURE FRAMERS 

01952 588855    www.maws-gallery.co.uk 

 

CARAVAN STORAGE at Weston 

Indoors & Secure  07932163402 

lesleyvandyke@gmail.com 01746 785630 

 

 

ASJ PLUMBING & HEATING SERVICES 

Gas, Oil & LPG  

Andy Jennings   07710 793683  

 

 

PETER FOLLETTE 

PAINTER & DECORATOR 

01746  761843 &  07889 750532 

 

GARDEN MACHINERY; SERVICE &           

REPAIRS.BRIDGNORTH & DISTRICT 

PHIL ELLIS TEL. 07752 137251 

 

BROWNS PLANT HIRE & GROUNDWORKS 

browns.westfarm@gmail.com  

or   07949 126516 
 

MARTIN REIDY  01746 785313 / 07815567877 

 e-mail mortmartreidy@gmail.com KITCHENS  

BATHROOMS AND BUILDING WORK 

 

 

EMPIRE PLUMBING,GAS & 0IL SERVICES 

L.P.G. & HETAS STOVE INSTALLER 

PAUL GAMSTON        07833101269 

 

M J S  WINDOW  CLEANING 

01746 767188   Mobile 07795594598 

ALL AREAS COVERED 

 

FRENCH TUITION 

EXPERIENCED TEACHER  GCSE,  A LEVEL   

Sarah Brentnall    07968624443 
 

The Petal Passion Flower Farm  

Beacon Hill  07799893300 

Seasonal & Sustainable Cut Flowers  
 

GRASS-CUTTING,   HEDGING 

AND PRUNING 

CALL 01746 714251 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.maws-gallery.co.uk/
mailto:lesleyvandyke@gmail.com
mailto:browns.westfarm@gmail.com
mailto:mortmartreidy@gmail.com

